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Jacksonville Waterways Commission

Lori Boyer, Chair

JACKSONVILLE WATERWAYS COMMISSION MINIUTES-approved
Wednesday, August 9, 2017
City Council Chamber
9:30 a.m.

The monthly meeting of the Jacksonville Waterways Commission was called to order on Wednesday, August 9, 2017, at 9:32 a.m. in the Council Chamber, by the Chair, Council Member Lori Boyer.

In attendance:  Council Members Lori Boyer (Chair), Al Ferraro (Vice Chair), Aaron Bowman; Commissioners Gary Anderson, Garrett Barket,  Jed Davis, Jill D. Haskell, Ralph C. Hodges, Raymond S. Pringle, Jr., Steve Swann, Marshall Adkison, Ex Officio, Michelle Tappouni, Ex Officio; Commissioners Lane T. Burnet and Steven Davis were excused; Assistant General Counsel Paige Johnston; Dr. Quinton White, Dr. Gerard Pinto, Jacksonville University; Captain Jim Suber, Waterways Coordinator; Jordan Elsbury, Mayor’s Office; Jessica Matthews, Legislative Supervisor; Katrin MacDonald, Legislative Assistant; Nicole Spradley, Executive Council Assistant (Boyer); John J. Jackson, Council Research Assistant.
See attached sign-in sheet for additional attendees.

On a voice vote, the Commission approved the minutes for the July 19, 2017 meeting, as distributed.

The first item on the agenda was a presentation and PowerPoint on Ordinance 2017-496, Adpt Large Scale FLUM Amend to 2030 Comp Plan – Propty on Ashley Manor Way W & Reed Island Dr, W of Reed Island Dr & W of Yacht Lane (262.22± Acres) – LDR to PBF – JPA (Appl 2017-001).  The presenter was Ed Lukacovic, Planner, Planning & Development Department.  Mr. Lukacovic characterized the large land use amendment as a transmitted ordinance and explained that it would be an eight month process.  Mr. Lukacovic introduced board members Robert Birtalan and Stanley Pipes of the Harbor Way Special Tax District who were requesting the land use amendment legislation.  The purpose of the land use amendment is to allow the Jacksonville Port Authority to sell the property to another entity for continued use for deposition of channel dredge material.  The U.S. Army Corps of Engineers has an easement on the land use amendment site for the sole purpose of deposition of dredge material.  The site had previously been used as a disposal site but does not currently have the appropriate land use and zoning for that use.  The land use and zoning change would bring it in compliance.
Mr. Lukacovic explained the impending dates for Planning Commission, City Council, the LUZ Committee and final Council hearings for the land use amendment, He further explained, with the use of a map, the location of the site.  The site is on Reed Island, west of Reed Island Drive and west of Yacht Lane.  The size of the site is 262.22 acres.
Current/Proposed land use: LDR to PBF
Current Proposed Zoning: BPF-1 & RR-Acre to PUD

The drainage basin is the St. Johns River.

The site is mostly marshland reflecting its having mostly been used for the disposition of dredge material.  The soils are dredge material, all man made and nothing is natural.  The wetlands consist of dredge material.

Mr. Lukacovic’s PowerPoint included aerial photos that viewed the site in 1943, 1952, 1960, 1966, 1980, 1999 and 2017.

Mr. Lukacovic and the Messrs.  Birtalan and Pipes fielded numerous questions.

Commissioner Swann wanted to know what was driving this request for a large scale land use amendment.  The Special Tax District representative explained that they wanted to keep the area intact as a spoil site.  They explained that the District had a purchase agreement with the Jacksonville Port Authority to purchase the property for $300,000.00.  The District anticipated charging the Isle of Palms neighborhood a fee for depositing its dredge material on the site; the revenue acquired from those fees would repay the purchase price and reduce the assessments of the Special Harbour Waterways Tax District property owners.
On a motion to approve, the Commission voted 10-0 to recommend approval of 2017-496.
The Commission next turned to the monthly St. Johns River Status Report on Water Quality and Manatees.  Dr. Quinton White commented on the rainfall situation and explained that recent rainfall has been well above the normal average.  At high tide in the river, the salinity is considerable.  There is less salinity in low tide.  Dr. White said the water temperature is very warm and s  Dr. White alluded to the algae bloom in Doctors Lake.

Dr. White indicated that the work on the Maritime Master Plan is coming along nicely.

The artificial reefs deployed in the St. Johns River continue to be monitored.  Dr. White noted that the dolphin that he had previously reported to have been entangled in a crab trap line was never located.
Dr. Gerard Pinto reported that there had been no recent aerial surveys for manatees in the waterways.  There have been 13 manatee fatalities reported so far this year, four of which were water-craft related.

Commissioner Marshall Adkison said that we need to differentiate the cause of  watercraft related manatee fatalities.  People assume that all watercraft-related manatee deaths are caused by recreational boaters; he had recently read about a manatee fatality that was the result of the manatee’s encounter with a tug boat.  

The Commission next reviewed the recommendations of the three Subcommittees that addressed river activation issues and made recommendations.

The Chair had requested that the Commission review the recommendations that had been distributed and to communicate with Philip Zammaron to indicate their interest in assignments.  The Chair reviewed the recommendations of all three subcommittees and the Commissioners’ responses on assignments for follow-up and responsibility.

The Chair reminded Commissioner Barket that he and Jordan Elsbury were going to meet with the City’s IT Division to discuss a the creation of a website that would display information on such areas as the location of boat launches and docks, amenities at each facility, boating events and the like.  If the app site was going to incur costs to the City, then it was imperative that Commissioner Barket come up with a financial figure in the next two weeks since the City Council was currently deliberating on the budget for the next fiscal year.  

Various Commissioners indicated their interest in volunteering to work on the specific recommendations.  

In the discussion on potential new subcommittees for the year, the Chair reiterated her appointment of Council Vice President Aaron Bowman as Chair of the FIND (Florida Inland Navigation District) Subcommittee, noting that Mr. Bowman had previously been a FIND Commissioner.  Commissioners indicating their interest in serving on the subcommittee include:  Jill Haskell, Gary Anderson, Raymond Pringle, Ralph Hodges and Marshall Adkison.  Mr. Bowman indicated his intention of initiating meetings earlier than has been the pattern in the past.
The Chair, Council Member Boyer, suggested the possibility of a subcommittee to assess downtown river activation issues.  Such a subcommittee could address such issues as the availability of marina slips, downtown docking regulations, and the renewal of downtown submerged lands leases.  Commissioner Jed Davis volunteered to chair this subcommittee.  He will be joined by Commissioners Hodges, Swan and Council Member Boyer.

At the previous Waterways Commission meeting, Chairwoman Boyer, had asked Commissioner Michelle Tappouni to meet with Dr. Quinton White and others to assess the status of the waterways water quality.  Ms. Tappouni reported that John Flowe of the Environmental Quality Division had organized a meeting on July 28th that brought together representatives from the Florida Department of Environmental Protection, the St. Johns River Water Management District, Jacksonville University, the Environmental Protection Board and the City of Jacksonville.
FDEP reported on a reduction of more than 2/3 of  point sources of pollutants (pipe or drain, industrial waste).  Dr. White had previously reported that non-point sources such as pesticides and fertilizers contributed to the nutrients in the river when there is heavy rainfall.

Ms. Tappouni reported that the group felt that there should be follow-up on the $700 million that the St. Johns River Accord had committed to cleaning up the river.  Where was any of that money spent?

The group felt that the “oyster project” should be revisited.  Betsy Deurling (EQD) had performed an oyster study several years ago.  The results were encouraging but there has been no follow-up.
Ms. Tappoouni reported that she and Dr. White concluded that the water quality status is not merely a Jacksonville problem.  It will require a basin-wide initiative, a regional approach.  There is a need for education and outreach to communicate the importance of our water quality and the challenges that have to be resolved.
In New Business, Council Member Al Ferraro reported on a recent meeting that he had with the USS Adams officials.  They were interested in discussing a submerged land lease and two prospective berthing sites for the vessel.

In Public Comment, John Nooney expressed his disappointment in not being aware of the July 28th meeting that Commissioner Tappouni referenced regarding water standards issues.  He further commented on downtown Jacksonville river access issues.

Joe Kistel, Executive Director of TISIRI (Think It Sink It Reef It) gave an update on his proposals for offshore initiatives.  He reported on the damaged life-size statue of Jesus that had been damaged by Hurricane Matthew.  He discussed the reef balls that Mandarin High School has been making for some time.  The problem with the reef balls is transporting the large, heavy objects to off-shore destinations.  Mr. Kistel also discussed the creation of videos to increase awareness of and the marketing of off-shore attractions.
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 11:32 a.m.
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